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The Board of Education of the School District of Papillion La Vista, in the County of Sarpy, in the State of 
Nebraska, conducted a Wellness Policy Hearing in open and public session Monday, June 24, 2024, at 
6:02 p.m., immediately after the Parental Involvement Hearing adjourned.  The hearing was held at the 
Papillion La Vista Schools Administration Office, 420 South Washington Street, Papillion, Nebraska. 
 
Notice of the Hearing was provided in advance by publication in the Sarpy Times, June 19, 2024.  Notice of 
the Hearing was simultaneously given to all members of the Board of Education.  Their acknowledgment of 
receipt of the agenda is maintained at the administration office.  The proceedings hereafter shown were 
taken while the convened hearing was open to the attendance of the public. 
 
Board President Marcus Madler called the Hearing to order and stated that the Pledge of Allegiance, Roll 
Call, and Open Meetings Law notification were taken care of at the Parental Involvement Hearing 
conducted prior to this hearing.  Board members present at the Wellness Policy Hearing: Mr. Marcus 
Madler, Ms. Valerie Fisher, Ms. SuAnn Witt, Ms. Lisa Wood, and Mr. Brian Lodes 
 
A motion was made by Ms. SuAnn Witt and seconded by Mr. Brian Lodes to approve the absence of Mr. 
Skip Bailey from the June 24, 2024, hearing.  There were no comments from the Board or audience.  Roll 
call vote was taken. Ayes: Fisher, Witt, Wood, Lodes, and Madler.  Nays None.  
 
The purpose of the hearing was to allow parents, students, and members of the public an opportunity to 
provide input to the School Wellness Policy #5602-School Wellness, as required under the Child 
Nutrition and WIC Reauthorization Act of 2004.  Dr. Trent Steele shared the annual report of 2023-24 
actions and discussion items taken.  The goals for 2024/25 include continuing to update the District 
Wellness Inventory and determine if other wellness activities for students need to be implemented, 
consideration of expanding the Student Wellness Committee, and the review of the health office date 
collected. 
 
There being no comments or questions from the Board or audience the Wellness Policy Hearing was 
adjourned at 6:04p.m. 
 
 
 
SuAnn Witt, Secretary 
Board of Education 

 


